Item: 17820 - Library and Archives Canada

Item: 17820

Title: Closing down of Canadian car plant at Port Arthur.

Meeting Date: 1958-12-22

Reference: RG2, Privy Council Office, Series A-5-a, Volume 1899 Access Code: 90

Item Number: 17820

http://www.bac-lac.gc.ca/eng/discover/politics-government/cabinet-conclusions/Pages/item.aspx?IdNumber=17820

- 16 -

Closing down of Canadian Car plant at Port Arthur

58. The Prime Minister said that he had received a letter from Mr. Fisher, M.P., saying that AVRO would close down the plant of its Canadian Car subsidiary at Port Arthur. A delegation wanted to come to Ottawa early in January and present a brief. The operations would be moved to Montreal. The question was whether he or a group of ministers should receive the delegation.

59. During the brief discussion it was noted that the decision of Avro to move to Montreal was the decision of a private company with which it was not possible to interfere. From the political point of view, it seemed wise to listen to the delegation, which could be received by appropriate ministers.

60. The Cabinet agreed that the delegation from Port Arthur in connection with the closing of the Canadian Car operation there should be allowed to present a brief before a suitable group of ministers.

R.B. Bryce, Secretary to the Cabinet.